	HARPUR HILL RESIDENTS' ASSOCIATION

Ordinary meeting held  on Wednesday 30th July 2014


	1
	Welcome and 

Apologies
	Phil D welcomed everyone

Apologies from Frank, Colin, Ken, Cllr Keith Savage

	
	
	

	2
	Minutes
	The minutes of the Ordinary meeting held on 25th June were circulated and accepted (proposed Mike R, seconded Elaine R)

	
	
	

	3
	Planning Update
	Foxlow – this planning application was approved on 7th July.

Heathfield/Dolby – this appeal has now been lodged, objections/comments by 1st August.

Cowdale – The developer is still maintaining this should be dealt with by HPBC;  DCC are preparing to hear a mineral extraction application.

	
	
	

	4
	Car Parking
	Louise has suggested that extra temporary car parking be allowed by moving back the security fence on the college site.    She has contacted both planning and university on this, and the request is going to Derby University head office.        It is understood that the University is now actively marketing the site.

	
	
	

	5
	Blue Lagoon
	Paul said that there had been little activity this summer, however the lagoon must be kept black.   It was understood that some visitors were now going to Victoria Quarry, Waterswallows.

	
	
	

	6
	Clean Up
	The Clean Up on 27th July had been very successful.    Phil suggested that the church yard at the Methodist Church graveyard could be strimmed.  The University to be approached regarding cleaning up the sports field later in the year.      Dog bins being pursued.

	
	
	

	7
	Consultatations
	Two consultatations are being carried out by DCC on street lighting and mobile libraries.  Deadline is 9th August.

	
	
	

	8
	Questions to members
	Cllrs Caitlin Bisknell (DCC,HPBC) and Lyn  Stone (HPBC) were present.  Questions asked included consultation on youth provision and funding from September 2015;    progress on the Crescent development;  the state of the embankment at the bottom of Harpur Hill Road below the Templemore development; detailed plans for Foxlow.

Colin to be asked to put a letter into the Buxton Advertiser letting people know that detailed plans for Foxlow will be submitted, and that residents can inspect these and make their comments.

	
	
	

	9
	TV pests
	Linda had information about a new TV series about four women pest controllers.     The company is wanting to hear from anyone with pests.   Information available by email from Phil.

	
	
	

	10
	Trees
	Elaine had information from the Woodland Trust – applications can be made to them by groups for trees,  deadline early September. 

Suggested that Elaine liaise with Lyn Stone regarding tree planting in the Local Nature Reserve, Ferneydale.

	
	
	

	11
	Summer Fair
	The University is interested in helping with this in 2015 as part of the Events Management course.       

	
	
	

	12
	Family event
	A small group set up to work with The Parks to arrange this in September.

	
	
	

	13
	Summer Club
	Pam reported the Summer Club had started at the Children's Centre.    The Children's Centre had asked that a representative be allowed to speak at a future HHRA meeting, and also at the Friends group.     

	
	
	

	11
	Next Meeting
	Wednesday 24th September 7.30 pm at the Hoffman Bar. 

Committee Meeting:  Wednesday 17th September 7.30 pm The Parks.


